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Sent on behalf of the Second Security, Stability, and Resiliency (SSR2) 
Review Team leadership team 
 
Dear Board Members and SO/AC/SG/C leaders: 
 
We are writing to share an update from the second Security, Stability, and 
Resiliency (SSR2 <https://community.icann.org/x/AE6AAw>) Review Team’s recent 
meeting in Los Angeles. 
 
During the meeting, we completed our assessment of ICANN’s implementation of 
SSR1 recommendations from 2012, and we detailed the scope items for our 
remaining areas of focus, as guided by ICANN’s Bylaws (see Article 4, Section 
4.6 <https://www.icann.org/resources/pages/governance/bylaws-
en/#article4.6>): 
 
  *   ICANN’s key security, stability, and resiliency activities. 
  *   Activities that impact the SSR of the Domain Name System (that ICANN 
contributes to/facilitates). 
  *   Challenges to the secure and resilient operation of the unique 
identifiers system. 
 
As part of the scoping exercise, we also identified additional information 
needed to advance our work and documented questions for the ICANN 
organization on each topic. The answers to the questions will help us to 
develop findings and eventually recommendations. 
 
On the third and final day of the meeting, we revisited our workplan 
<https://community.icann.org/display/SSR/Work+Plan?preview=/64075835/10423591
2/SSR2_Workplan_5%20February%202019.xlsx> and spent some time looking ahead 
to our next face-to-face meeting, which will be at ICANN64 
<https://meetings.icann.org/en/kobe64> in Kobe. While we hoped to have draft 
recommendations to present to the community in Kobe, we will instead use the 
face-to-face meeting time to reach consensus on the findings for the 
remaining three workstreams of our review, and advance the drafting of our 
report. At ICANN64 we also will hold an engagement session with the community 
where we will discuss our work to date. We expect to share our draft findings 
and recommendations with the community at ICANN65 in Marrakech, with a view 
to publishing our draft final report in August 2019, and then presenting our 
final report in November 2019 at ICANN66 in Montreal. 
 



Meet with us at ICANN64 
Let us know via our mailing list at input-to-ssr2rt at icann.org <input-to-
ssr2rt at icann.org> (publicly archived) if you would like to set up a 
consultation with us in Kobe, separate from our general engagement session. 
The SSR2 Review Team encourages everyone to share their views throughout our 
work, either in person or via our mailing list. 
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